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CITY OF JAMAICA BEACH

16628 San Luis Pass Road in City Council Chambers
5264 Jamaica Beach
Jamaica Beach, Texas 77554
PH (409) 737-1142
FAX (409) 737-5211

www.ci.jamaicabeach.tx.us

CITY COUNCIL

TOWN HALL MEETING
FEBRUARY 7, 2022
6:00 P.M. 
ROLL CALL OF ALDERMEN
The following Councilmember’s were present:

Mayor Clay Morris 
MPT Russell Rupertus 
Alderman Sherwood Green  
Alderwoman Lorraine “Taz” Jones
Alderwoman Marci Kurtz-Hoffman
Alderman Gil Madray

The following staff was present:


Director Brad Heiman 

Director Ana Mondragon

             City Secretary Debbie Nesbitt

CALL TO ORDER AND PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE U.S. AND TEXAS FLAGS

With a quorum of the Council Members present, Mayor Morris called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. followed by the pledge of allegiance lead by Alderwoman Jones to the U.S. and Texas flags.

PUBLIC COMMENTS (LIMITED TO THREE (3) MINUTES PER PERSON) 
Andrea Spearing - 16617 Jamaica Beach Road:  Discuss beach beautification and how the mayor ran his campaign on making the beach like a park like setting – “I’m appalled at the state of our beach, broken signs too many trash cans”. Would like to see more frequent trash pickups on holiday and high beach use times, have the police monitor and ask visitors to use the trash cans provided for their trash. Hope the speed bumps at buccaneer goes away very quickly.
Dale Hubert - 16720 Sandpiper:   Voiced his disappointment with the police chief on several incidences over the last few years that he felt was not resolved, called for the chief’s resignation.
Mark Sloan – 16531 Jamaica Cove:  Stated he had lived in the city for about 25 year and never had any issues but voiced his concerns and disappointment about an incident with a police officer and the chief about a citation he received, and never received a response to his complaint. 
Debra Tabbert – 16916 Beachcomber:  Stated the city publicly denied any wrongdoing in a lawsuit, filed by a former employee and for $0.70 cents I got a copy of the suit, the concerns are about criminal misconduct, who investigated these allegations. Dune’s restoration, concerning the parking area, on the west end they put up fencing and it is just beautiful, can use HOT tax money to do something like that here on out beach, and hopefully it would help in rebuilding our dunes. 

Don Towner – 16700 Edward Teach:   Introduced himself to council, he is on the board of the JBIC, wants to work with the council to work together, new street signs look wonderful. Meeting are held on the fourth Saturday of the month for all homeowners.

Link Robertson – 9492 Jolly Roger -    N/A
Ginger Jones - 16612 Curlew:  Concerning the porta potties, can the city put them on the sides of the entrances or at the ends not in front of resident’s homes. 
ITEMS FOR DISCUSSION AND CONSIDERATION: 

1. DISCUSSION AND POSSIBLE ACTION TO APPROVE HAVING JOHN D. MERCER & ASSOCIATES GOING OUT FOR BIDS ON PHASE THREE OF THE WATERLINE IMPORVEMENT PROJECT.  Mondragon
Mayor Morris called for a vote – MPT Rupertus made the motion, seconded by Alderman Madray.

            VOTE 
            5 AYES (Rupertus, Green, Madray, Jones, Hoffman)

            0 NAYS

            MOTION PASSED
2. DISCUSSION ONLY; NO ACTION TO BE TAKEN ON WAYS TO FUND PHASE THREE OF THE WATERLINE IMPROVEMTNET PROJECT. Nesbitt  

Discussion only – no action taken
OPEN FORUM – OPEN FOR PUBLIC DISSCUSSION: 

OPEN DISSCUSSION FROM COUNCIL ON PRIORITIES AND PROJECTS FOR 2022

Mayor Morris reported on the Beach restoration and beautification plans and access to the beach, addressing parking and trash services, adding a Saturday pickup during the busy season, and hiring a porta can services to have on weekends. Replacing and adding new sign on the beach. The road project has started and ongoing in our city now, roads are being widened, and look a lot better. New audio and video equipment should be installed within the next few weeks. Our warrant program is now ready to start collection and issuing warrants, we have over two hundred warrants to collect on. STR program is now ready and on the new website. Municode, we are still waiting for them to finish so we can add to the website. Next month we plan to go live with our council meeting. We have started phase two of the waterline replacement project and will be talking about working on starting phase three. We are working to add fencing along our beach lines and will start lining up the trash cans before March.
Alderwoman Hoffman: Having a lot of excitement concerning the golf cart parade at the city park for Mardi Gras, it has been posted on all the social media sites, with the date and times. 
Alderwoman Jones: Reminded everyone we are having an election in May and three council member spots are available, pick up your election packet from our city secretary or find one on the city website.  Terri Wilson is running for State Representative and will be hosting a meet and great next door at Way West grill at 2:00 pm. on Saturday.
Alderman Madray: no report 

Alderman Green: - no report.

Fire Chief Kyle Baden: no report. 

Police Report: no report. 
ADJOURN:
Alderman Green made the motion to adjourn, seconded by Alderman Madray. Motion passed unanimously to adjourn at 6:53 pm.
